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Ref: OIA OIA-2024/25-0673 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Official Information Act request: Conflicts of interest within the ministerial 
portfolios 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received on 18 February 2025. You 
requested: 
 

“Under the Official Information Act, I request all written communications, 
including advice, briefings, and reports, regarding any and all conflicts of interest 
within ministerial portfolios.” 

 
The time frame for responding to your request was extended under section 15A of the 
Act by 5 working days because it necessitated consultations to be undertaken before 
a decision could be made on the request. Following this extension, I am now in a 
position to respond. 
 
Information publicly available 
The Cabinet Office, on behalf of the Prime Minister, supports Ministers in identifying and 
managing conflicts of interest that may arise in relation to their portfolios or other 
ministerial responsibilities.   
 
Successive Ombudsman have long held the view that Cabinet Office advice to Ministers 
is inherently confidential. It is in the public interest that the Cabinet Office can obtain and 
assess information about conflicts of interest and provide advice to Ministers on how to 
resolve them. Ministers are encouraged to seek advice from the Secretary of the Cabinet 
on a confidential basis. Details regarding conflicts of interest are not generally disclosed, 
in order to ensure the confidentiality of Cabinet proceedings, to maintain the effective 
conduct of public affairs and in some cases to protect personal privacy.  
 
However some information about Ministers’ interests is proactively released on our 
website and is available here: www.dpmc.govt.nz/our-business-units/cabinet-
office/ministers-and-their-portfolios/ministers-interests. Our website also has other 
information about how conflicts of interest are identified, managed and made public 
(including why only some information about conflicts is released).  
 
In addition, the following information is publicly available: 
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You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under 
section 28(3) of the Act. 
 
This response will be published on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s 
website during our regular publication cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, 
or as otherwise determined. Your personal information including name and contact 
details will be removed for publication.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
 
 
Rachel Hayward 
Secretary of the Cabinet 
  




